PARACOMBE PONY & EQUESTRIAN CLUB COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES – 26th February 2014

	Meeting Opened
	7.05 pm

	Present
	Lisa Brinkley, Emi Schutz, Lisa Pickering, Jackie Gould-Hurst, Rosemary Drury, Helen Coleiro, Karen Lownds

	Apologies
	Cathy Holdcroft

	Minutes from Previous Meeting (28th August 2013)
	Motion “That the minutes from the previous meeting be accepted as a true and accurate record”
Moved:   Lisa Pickering                   Seconded:   Jackie Gould-Hurst
All in favour – motion carried

	Business Arising from Minutes
	

	Finance Report
	· Cash in bank      $7645.83
· YTD income       $8293.00
· YTD Expenses  ($9188.00)
Water bill of $6 has been waived by PRG
PRG to pay for electricity connection and PPEC will reimburse
Motion: “Treasurer’s report be accepted”

Moved:   Lisa Brinkley                  Seconded:   Jackie Gould-Hurst

All in favour – motion carried
Discussion about whether PPEC is covering expenses at rallies – committee will endeavour to do so

	Correspondence
	· Bill for PO Box renewal - $30.00
· Invitation to participate in a PHD study into respiratory disorders in equines received from Roseworthy College

· From Sylvia Usher – how to make a fire halter

· Australian Horse Welfare and Wellbeing Toolkit booklet received

· Correspondence on food safety and handling

· Correspondence out: riders’ levy to zone secretary

	Paracombe Recreation Grounds
	· Lisa Brinkley to organise for an insurance broker to come out to the grounds and advise. Currently the buildings are covered by PRG insurance, but none of the contents. Any contents insurance taken out by PPEC unlikely to cover the personal property of agistees.



	Metro Zone
	· Dressage day moved to July 13th at Pegasus Pony Club. Tests have not yet been announced
· Metro zone showjumping day to be held on 11th May at Sunnybrae. Advised to get entries in asap as classes filling up.

· Active club grants are now available – make sure we note that we are member’s of Star Club when putting in for grants

· Need to check who has current first aid certificates.



	Rallies
	· Elizabeth Sobecki attended and instructed at the March rally and is booked for the April rally. (April 13th)
· Rally sub-committee to meet separately to come up with a rally timetable for next few months with the view to having someone come regularly.

· Lisa Brinkley suggested inviting Adelaide Hills Councillors and members of the PRG Committee to attend the April rally and ‘turn on the lights’ as a way of saying thankyou for the grant money we have received.

· Giddy up club to be preparation for the bare back patch.



	Other Business
	· Electric fence equipment returned to club house by Jackie
· General discussion about who can use the club grounds and who cant, and whether we can stop anyone from using the grounds. Discussion adjourned in order to get further advice about insurance and the view from the PRG Committee.

· Kim Thompson has done a map of the club grounds to mark services so that we have an accurate record of where they are,

	Meeting Close and next meeting
	Meeting closed at 9.00pm
Next meeting Tuesday March 25th at Vehtec


